
 

Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Assembly 
  

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO: Wayne Ogle, Assembly President  

 Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly Members 
 
THRU: Johni Blankenship, Borough Clerk  
 
FROM: Tatyanah Shassetz, Borough Clerk Secretary   
 
DATE: April 15, 2019 
 
RE: Protest of Liquor License Transfer– Vitus Energy, LLC – License 

#2795 

 

 
KPB 7.10.010 provides for mandatory Assembly review of all applications 

requesting approval of a relocation of the licensed premises at a location within 

the Borough. Accordingly, the attached application for the liquor license 

transfer as filed by Vitus Energy LLC dba Vitus Energy LLC, located within the 

Kenai Peninsula Borough, is being submitted to you for review and action.  

 

The Borough Finance Department has reviewed the application and has no 

objection to the transfer of the license based on unpaid taxes. The Planning 

Department has reviewed the application for proximity to churches and 

or/schools and has determined the licensed premises would be within the 500-

feet proximity to Soldotna Brethren, Inc.  

 

KPB 7.10.020 (A)(2)(c) requires the Borough Assembly to protest any liquor license 

where the public entrance of the licensed premises would be within 500-feet of 

an established school, church building in which religious services are regularly 

conducted, or the outer boundaries of a playground, measured by the shortest 

pedestrian route from the outer boundaries of the school ground or playground 

or the public entrance of the church building.  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  That the Assembly shall formally protest the liquor 

license transfer per KPB 7.10.020(A)(2)(c).  

  

cc:  Vitus Energy LLC 

 Soldotna Brethren, LLC  

 


